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EDITORIAL

There could be a disturbing development resulting from the cuts in hours
and the introduction of charges in some county record offices. Not only may a
a large number of users turn even more to the local studies library, with its
free access, and almost certainly longer opening hours, but, as at least one
family history society has recently suggested, transcriptions of parish and
other records should now be placed for preference in libraries rather than
record offices, so that as many people as possible can see them.

There is of course every advantage to be gained from such action, but the
record offices must still be offered all such transcripts and indexes because
they will relieve the demand on the original copies. The logical conclusion to
this development might be that potential donors will think twice before pre-
senting any material to an archives office where it may no longer be readily
available to interested enquirers. This would be a very unfortunate situation,
and could cause unnecessary pressure on libraries which might be less well
equipped to deal with manuscript collections. Such potential donors might in
fact be more likely to decide to sell their collections.

One answer must be to make available, widely and cheaply, microform
versions of as large a section of our manuscript heritage as possible. These
microforms would at least not pose so many storage problems for libraries.
Seats in record offices (which usually have much fewer than libraries) would
also be released for those users needing to work with the originals.

This boom in local history, and, more recently, in family history, must
eventually be reflected in local authority provision for what is, after all, an
increasing leisure activity. Why have county archives collections not always
had the same support that the county library service has received in the past?
Certainly they no longer serve a select group with a ‘minority interest’.
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